Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held Monday 16th July 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair), Rosalind Hayman and Christine Pepperell. 

In Attendance:

Joanna Botha (Clerk)




David Turner (County Councillor)



PCSO Matthew Taylor (Neighbourhood Policing Team)



One member of the public
78/12
Apologies for Absence

Ian Burtenshaw (IB) was away on business.
79/12
Register of Interests for this Meeting

None for this meeting. Councillors also provided the Clerk with written notice of disclosable pecuniary interests (IB to send his by post) which are required to be notified to the monitoring officer further to the provisions of the Localism Act 2011 and the Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012. 
80/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting held Monday 18th June 2012 as a true and accurate record.
81/12
Matters to Report
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin. PCSO Matthew Taylor reported that a barn had been broken into at Views Farm and tools stolen. There had been no calls regarding anti-social behaviour. 

A
Highways
David Turner (DT) has passed the matter of the problem junction at Sworford Lane with Windmill Hill (leading to Little Milton) to Highways officers and is awaiting a response. An additional ‘Slow’ sign would cost in the region of £400. DT is willing to provide that from his localities budget following a technical evaluation.

B
Parish Council Action List
•
The painting of the Sandy Lane Bus Shelter has been agreed and ordered.

· The clearing of the Oxen Piece ditch has been agreed and ordered.

· The repair to the second allotment water tank has been agreed and ordered.

· A decision from a technical officer at South Oxfordshire District Council (SODC) on the suitability of proposed locations for two new dog bins is pending.
82/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
The Waste Team at SODC had written to consult the PC on the relocation of the recycling ‘bring banks’ currently located in Le Manoir car park. It was agreed that the current position is preferred if it is possible to retain it.  
B
Notice was given of Temporary Road Closures for both The Forties and Sworford Lane.
C

The M40 Chiltern Environmental Group notified the PC of its successful application to the Community Energy Challenge.
D
The Old Field Committee provided an update on the installation of a new gate by Countryside Services to replace the existing stile, improving the accessibility of the field. A request for a financial contribution from the PC will be considered along with other donation requests at the September meeting.
E
Notice of a proposed modification order to the Definitive Footpath Map was provided. The order would add a public footpath from the western side of Waterstock Lane (A40) near Langsmeade Cottage running NE, crossing the dismantled railway to the A418 and into the parish of Waterstock. There were no objections. 

83/12
Planning Applications

A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that it had NO STRONG VIEWS on the following Planning Applications:


10 Thame Road, Great Milton, OX44 7HY. P12/S1199/HH (Householder). Single and two storey rear extensions, alterations to the front porch roof and addition of high level windows to side.

Wheatley Farm Shop, Old London Road, Wheatley, OX33 1DW.  P12/S1070/FUL (Full Application). Demolition of stables (three blocks), storage buildings, containers,


structures and kennels. Erection of multipurpose agricultural storage building and


stables with additional soft landscaping.

Unit 12, Ashurst Court, London Road, Wheatley (in the parish of Great Milton) OX33 1ER. P12/S1338/FUL (Full Application). Demolition of existing building. Erection of replacement building to be used for B1 purposes.
B
The following planning decisions were reviewed:
Chiltern View, Thame Road, Great Milton, OX44 7NY. P12/S0462. New extensions to replace current conservatory and prefab garage, extension of the roof line to replace hipped roof with a gable end and extension of the current first floor dormer. PERMISSION GRANTED
The Limes, Ives Gate Lane, Lower End Great Milton OX44 7NJ. P12/S0724/RLB (Retrospective Listed Building). Remove existing modern natural stone flooring & replace with limestone flooring. PERMISSION GRANTED
Le Manoir Aux Quat' Saisons, Church Road, Great Milton, OX44 7PD. P12/S0504 (Listed Building Consent). Repairs to stonework & pointing to Jacobean Gateway; resurfacing entrance to gateway with cobbles externally and York paving internally. Fit new iron handles to outside of doors; new stone bollards too. PERMISSION GRANTED
84/12
Great Milton Parish Plan

The progress of actions cited within the Parish Plan was reviewed – see appendix.
85/12
Youth Facilities






A draft consultation with young people on youth facilities in the parish of Great Milton was reviewed and approved. The Clerk will pass a copy onto Jane Wilks for her comments. Copies are to be inserted in The Bulletin and an online version to be produced using SurveyMonkey. Maple Tree Children’s Centre may be able to assist with numbers of 13-19 year olds. 
86/12
Financial Resolutions

The Clerk informed the meeting that she had sent off the VAT claim in the first instance to the Written Enquiries team to obtain guidance on claiming the VAT for the updates to the playground equipment.

The Clerk informed the meeting that Windmill Landscapes had completed some urgent work cutting back hedges that were obstructing the footpath from Fullers Field to The Green.
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment:


Joanna Botha. Salary. £367.20



Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production June and July issues. £336.60 and £318.40

Windmill Landscapes. Hedge Cutting (Urgent). £54.00


MDS Builders. Reimbursement of advertising fees. £30.00

B
A quarterly bank reconciliation and analysis of actual receipts/payments versus budget was reviewed and approved. It was proposed to amend the accounts to show the Clock Service cheque for £202.80 that did not arrive and the replacement cheque as positive and negative payments.
C
The internal auditor’s final report for the year-ending March 31st 2012 was reviewed and approved. An action list will be drawn up from his recommendations including a resolution to be made at the September meeting regarding a policy for the reserves.
87/12
Any Other Business
· The Clerk was asked to put a note in The Bulletin requesting that people clear up after their dogs when exercising them at Old Field.
· SH reported that a resident is keen to be co-opted as a councillor from September onwards.

The meeting closed at 9.20pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday September 17th  2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.

Signed:  _______________________________________
Appendix: Parish Plan Review

High Priority

Youth services - volunteers have come forward, consultation drafted, possible visit from youth bus, £2,000 earmarked.

Temporary classrooms - the school is tackling this matter. 

Parking solution - an ongoing matter but limited options. Possible car parking sites have been investigated. Bus services complain about parents parking in bus laybys at school time. Use Bull car park? 

Planning - oppose major housing developments in planning consultations; identify and support housing needs. A housing survey is in progress and will be distributed with September Bulletin.

Medium Priority

Bury overhead cables – the cost is prohibitive. Cables are to be replaced by new overhead cables anyway and will be less unsightly. 

Litter - PC to promote litter-pick more heavily next year.

Good Neighbours Scheme – the Clerk to email the list and recruit a coordinator. Copy in Victor.

Neighbours Hall Committee is on top of their plans.

Parish Events - Royal Wedding dance and street party and Jubilee event all complete. 

Parking on Greens - The PC continues to work with residents to eliminate this. 

Low Priority

Speed reduction – is a grant available for speed activators? The cost is £3,500 to £5,000 depending on access to the electricity supply. Going out of village on RHS of Thame Road is problematic and Lower End. There must be more than 85 per cent not sticking to speed limit. PCSO Matthew Taylor reported that the police have a mobile speed check and will put it on their list of places to check. The PC would have to convince DT to fund from his localities budget.

Broadband improvement - County Council initiatives to improve rural broadband

Footpath expansion – the Clerk working with Countryside Services. Must write to landowners in first instance.
Sustainable energy sources – no progress as yet.

Allotments - expand onto adjacent rented ground. The school has requested to renew lease. This will be offered without security of tenure. Waiting list also been reduced as a result of offer from The Limes for a private tenant to work a plot of land. 

